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Chairman Schaffer, Vice Chair Landis, Ranking Member Hicks-Hudson, Senator Wilkin and Senator 

O’Brien, thank you for allowing me to testify in opposition to Sb 119 as currently amended and received 

today. 

My name is Michael Dinneen.  I am a member and trustee of the Construction and Demolition 

Association of Ohio. 

The construction and demolition waste industry in Ohio includes over 60 facilities, primarily operated by 

Ohio family-owned businesses.  We understand the current SB 119 amendments include provisions that 

create a relationship between the Construction and Demolition Debris Facilities across the State of Ohio 

and the Solid Waste Management districts in Ohio.  Currently we are not sure what the effects of this 

new relationship.  We appreciate Senator Reineke’s efforts on SB 119 and would request the time to 

understand what the current amendment effects would be on our industry. 


